
June 3, 2014 
 
 
 
 
 
MEMORANDUM TO:   Brain E. Thomas, Acting Director 

Division of Engineering 
Office of Nuclear Regulatory Research 
 

FROM:    Thomas H. Boyce, Chief   /RA/ (E. O’Donnell for) 
Regulatory Guidance and Generic Issues Branch 
Division of Engineering 
Office of Nuclear Regulatory Research 
 

SUBJECT:    RESULTS OF PERIODIC REVIEW OF REGULATORY GUIDE 
(RG) 3.48 
 
 

This memorandum documents the US Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) periodic 
review of RG 3.48, “Standard Format and Content for Safety Analysis Report (SAR) for an 
Independent Fuel Storage Installation or Monitored Retrievable Storage Installation (Dry 
Storage).”  RG 3.48 describes methods applicable to submitting guidance on the content of the 
SAR, depending on the type of installation that is planned.  

 
As discussed in Management Directive 6.6, “Regulatory Guides,” the NRC staff reviews 

RGs approximately every 5 years to ensure that the RGs continue to provide useful guidance. 
Documentation of the NRC staff review is enclosed.  

 
Based on the results of the periodic review, the staff plans to withdraw RG 3.48 after 

publication of Rev. 1 of RG 3.62, “Standard Format and Content for the Safety Analysis Report 
for Onsite Storage of Spent Fuel Storage Casks”.  The staff anticipates it will be withdrawn by 
the end of 2015. 
 
Enclosure: 
Periodic Review of Regulatory Guide 3.48 
 
 
CONTACT: Mekonen Bayssie, RES/DE/RGGIB 
               301-251-7631
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